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	St. Mary’s Primary School,

                                                                  67 Downpatrick Street,

Rathfriland,

Co. Down,

BT34 5DQ

Tel: 028 406 30630

                                                                  www.stmarysrathfriland.co.uk




18th August 2020

Dear Parents,
Welcome back to St. Mary’s Primary School. We hope that the transition back to school will go smoothly for all and we assure you that all steps are being taken to keep the school a safe environment for pupils and staff. 

We extend a very special welcome to our new Primary 1 pupils and the new pupils who have joined P2-7 classes in St. Mary’s.
Return to School Arrangements

During the Induction Week beginning 24th August, school hours will be 9 am - 12 noon. The children come straight to the classroom at 9 am. Time will be spent on familiarising children with the new school environment, new health and safety procedures and on the pupils’ pastoral well-being.  

We will also spend time reinforcing the good practice which you have been undertaking at home to help minimise the spread of the Corona virus. This will include good handwashing, social distancing and the use of tissues, wipes and hand sanitisers.  
MONDAY 24TH AUGUST    P5 and P7 – 9 am – 12 noon
TUESDAY 25TH AUGUST   P2 and P4 – 9 am – 12 noon
WEDNESDAY 26TH AUGUST   P3 and P6 – 9 am – 12 noon
THURSDAY 27TH AUGUST   P5 and P7 – 9 am – 12 noon
FRIDAY 28TH AUGUST   P1 – 9 am – 12 noon
P1 will attend from 8.55 am to 12 noon up until Friday 11th September and then from 8.55 am to exit time for P1 (see below for exit times) from 14th September. 

Entrance and Exit Arrangements
From Tuesday 1st September school will be open at the usual time of 8.40 am and children can be dropped off after this time. To ensure that large gatherings of pupils are avoided the children will go straight to their classroom. They do not wait in the playground.

P.1 and P2 will enter through the side door from the playground.

P.3 will enter as usual to the mobile classroom.

P4 and P5 will enter through the door which leads towards the school car park.

P6 and P7 will enter through the main buzzer door.
Afternoon Collection Times (apart from Friday)

Children will exit using the same way they entered.

1.50 pm P1/2 & older P3 siblings 
2.00 pm P3 children 
2.50 pm P4/5 & older siblings 
3.00 pm P6/7 children
Friday 

1.40 pm – P7 

1.45 pm – P4/5
1.50 pm – P3
1.55 pm – P6
2.00 pm – P1/2
P1 Pupils’ exit from Tuesday 1st September to Friday 11th September - Pupils will exit from the main buzzer door – Mrs. Farrelly will bring the children to the door at 12 noon. 

Please ensure you have informed the teacher if there is a change to who is collecting your child/children.

P5-P7 - Please speak to your child about their return to home arrangements eg walking, being collected etc. 
Preventing the Spread of Covid19 

You have a responsibility not to send your child to school if they have any signs of illness (high temperature, persistent cough, loss of taste or smell). If any of these symptoms develop while a child is in school, the child will be isolated in case of infection and the parents will be contacted immediately and asked to take the child home from school. 
Please contact the child’s GP for advice on what to do next or phone 111 or visit the NHS 111 website or visit http://pha.site/cvtesting 
Contact Details

It is essential that you provide the school with up to date contact details.
Travelling to School

For those pupils arriving to school by car, parents are encouraged to park further away from school and then walk to avoid congestion.

Safety measures around our school
· Hand sanitisers can be found at all entrances and exits which everyone must use when entering/leaving the premises. Hand sanitisers are also situated at the entrance to each room. 

· Children must wash their hands before they leave home to come to school and again as soon as they enter their classroom. There will also be regular hand washing encouraged in all classes throughout the day 

· Appropriate signage is displayed around the school building 

· There will be an encouragement of social distancing (where possible) between pupils 

· 2m social distancing (where possible) will be kept between adults & adult and child. 

After School Clubs

At present, there will be NO After-School Clubs.  This will be reviewed at the end of September. 

Dinners

There will be no dinners from Monday 24/08/20 - Friday 28/08/20. School 
Dinners will be available from Tuesday 1st September onwards.  At this time we have been told there is a one choice menu. The cost of dinners remains at £2.60 per day. 

In order to decrease the risk of infection through staff handling money, ALL dinner money must be paid on a Friday only.
Please update us as necessary re: allergies or special dietary requirements by Friday 21st August.
Please see the website for information about free school meals/uniform allowances/PE uniform assistance. Please apply even if there is only a small chance of success, as the school budget increases significantly if more children are receiving free school meals.

Breaktime Snacks/Lunches/Water Bottles

Children must not bring anything into school (unless specifically requested to do so by a member of staff) apart from their healthy break, water bottle and lunch which should be brought in either disposable packaging (we strongly advise using paper packaging, as opposed to plastic, to help care for our environment) OR a HARD plastic wipeable lunch box NOT a fabric one. The children will wipe these down each morning with wipes before placing under their table. 

Uniform

Pupils are asked to wear a fresh school uniform every day, if at all possible, to reduce the risk of infection.  As per the Minister’s Guidance issued last week, children may come to school in their PE uniform on the relevant days they have PE to minimize the need for changing. Teachers will inform children of relevant dates.
Schoolbags/Other Items from Home

No schoolbags, pencil cases or stationery should be brought to school. Therefore, for the month of September there will be no homework. This will remain under review.
Parents
Parents are asked to remain outside the school building, in an effort to reduce footfall and the potential spread of the virus. An exception will be made to parents of P.1 children for their first week at school only where necessary and parents must wear a face mask whilst on the school premises.
Child Protection and Safeguarding 
Mrs Paula Mackle is the Designated Teacher for Child Protection/Safeguarding while Mrs Lisa Farrelly is the Deputy Designated Teachers for Child Protection/Safeguarding. Please contact the Designated Teachers or any member of staff if you have any concerns re Child Protection/ Safeguarding. 
Confirmation 

Last year’s Primary 7 boys and girls will be receiving their Confirmation at 4pm this Thursday 20/08/20. We are delighted to have the opportunity to celebrate this special Sacrament with the children and their families.

First Holy Communion 

Primary 5  will be making their First Holy Communion at1 am on Saturday 29th August We are looking forward to celebrating this special Sacrament with the children and their families.

To help out …

In order to help with the additional hygiene practices, we are asking that each family please help by donating a box of tissues and a packet of antibacterial surface wipes. We would appreciate if these are brought in on your child’s day/days in next week. 
The successful return of our school requires us all to work together and we look forward to your continued support and co-operation. You will be kept up to date with any changes as our procedures are monitored and reviewed in line with Department of Education guidance.
Yours sincerely   

Margaret McConville

